
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10th December 2018 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I am delighted to share with you our Ofsted report that has been officially published today. 
The school was inspected under Section 5 of the Ofsted Framework on the 20th and 21st of November 2018. 
We have been judged to be outstanding overall. 
 
The Ofsted report reflects the hard work and dedication of all of the staff at Dane Royd. I am very pleased 
that the inspection team recognised that teaching at Dane Royd is highly effective and that our senior 
leaders in school leading on curriculum and assessment have been recognised for the vibrant and dynamic 
curriculum that we offer to your children. 
 
We believe that our teachers and teaching assistants work in partnership and this was highlighted during the 
inspection. The contribution that our teaching assistants make to our school is outstanding. 
 
Our pupils love of learning and overwhelmingly exemplary behaviour is a key to our successful school. We 
are very proud that they have been recognised as being polite and courteous in and out of lessons. 
 
I want to thank all of our parents and carers for contributing to the inspection process by completing Parent 
View and taking the time to write individually to the inspection team. 
 
Our governing body work tirelessly to support the leadership team in school, and have been passionate in 
their support of the leadership team and myself to achieve an outstanding outcome at inspection. 
 
We are sending home one paper copy of the inspection report to each family. The inspection report will also 
be published on our school website and will be published on the Ofsted website in five days time. 
 
I am sure that you will be, as I am, very proud when you read the Ofsted report. I am genuinely delighted 
that the five years of dedication to the school as your Headteacher have resulted in the school team 
achieving an outstanding outcome. I have worked at Dane Royd for 15 years and am so proud of our school. 
 
I wish you all a very Merry Christmas, this is the best gift that our school could ask for at Christmas. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Miss Clare Kelly  
  
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


